REGENERATION INITIATIVES CABINET WORKING GROUP
21st September, 2009 
Meeting commenced: 2.00 p.m. 





                                       “              ended: 3.20 p.m. 

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry – in the chair 

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Lancaster, Joe Murphy and Warmisham

P. walker – Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration 
B. Osborne – Deputy Director for Sustainable Regeneration 

E. Davis – Salford URC 
Karen Hirst – Salford URC  

D. Evans – Sustainable Places 

M. Carey – Regeneration Strategy and Co-ordination 

R. Wynne – Director of Propert and Development 

R. Pickering – Assistant Director Economic Futures 

M. Ainsworth – operations Manager, Employability 

B. McIntyre – Assistant Director, Resources 

L. Nealon – Democratic Services

14. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Chris Findley.

15. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the last meeting held on 20th July, 2009, be approved as a correct record.

16. FUTURE JOBS FUND
Matthew Ainsworth submitted a report and gave a presentation to (a) provide an overview of rationale behind Future Jobs Fund and GM’s bid, (b) To set out GM’s proposed delivery framework and (c) inform Members how Future Jobs Fund would work in Salford. 

Members thanked Matthew for his presentation and discussed issues such as creating jobs for the future, the growth in the green industry and the need to consider this.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted. 

17. IRWELL CITY PARK 

Elaine Davis provided the Group with a progress update with regard to Irwell City Park informing them that the first meeting of the Salford Strategic Group was scheduled to meet on Thursday, 24th September, 2009. 
Councillor Merry stated that he would need to Chair the Salford Strategic Group and highlighted issue with regard to maintenance cost. 
Councillor Lancaster questioned what effects this would have on the Capital Programme and stated that there was a lack of financial information. 

Councillor Antrobus highlighted the importance of communication and engagement with the local community. 

Councillor Merry requested that an update on the Capital Programme be on an agenda for a future meeting. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted. 




(2) THAT the Capital Programme be an agenda item for a futire meeting of the Cabinet Working Group. 

